The American Legion Winter Park Memorial **Post 112 Family**







Winter Park Memorial Post 112 4490 North Goldenrod Road Winter Park, FL 32792 www.wpflpost112.org 407.671.6404

Volume 10, Issue 1 July—August 2017

2017—2018 **Officers**

Commander Billy Dover 1st Vice Cmdr. Gerard (Jerry) Dress 2nd Vice Cmdr. James Middlekauff

> Adjutant **Bob Colbert**

Finance Officer Dyke Shannon Sqt. at Arms

Russell Kraeger Judge Advocate Paul Paulson, Sr.

Asst. Judge Adv. Terry Brown

Service Officer Jim Middlekauff Ted Costello

> Chaplain Cliff Buhrow

Historian James Middlekauff

Sons of the Legion Commander **Charles Coleman**

> Auxiliary President Marge Berrios

Sea Cadet Liaison Gerard (Jerry) Dress **Newsletter Editor Nell Colbert** Website http://

www.wpflpost112.org

COMMANDER'S MINUTE

OUR post is alive and well thanks to the members and officers. Thank you for another year of service you the members of Winter Park Memorial Post 112. Since becoming commander of the best post in the Nation I have learned a lot about the legion and my-The legion is made up of members that are working toward a better way of life for all veterans as well as those currently serving in the armed forces.

I wish to welcome those who have joined this past year to serve others and being a member of one of the best organizations in the nation. Congratulations Inside this Issue: to our new Department of Florida Commander who was once a member of our post—please see his letter on Page 7. Let us all work to make not only the Department of Florida American Legion but also the Winter Park Memorial Post 112 the best in the nation this coming year. It begins by paying your dues for the 2017-2018 year now. The membership dues goes to pay of the operation of the Post, Department and National events and efforts to make our voices heard not only locally but also nationally. Just for clarification I want to make sure you know that the annual dues year begins July 1 and finishes out June 30th next year.



past two During the months members have participated in School Medals program and out over 32 handed medals to 16 different elementary and middle schools in our area. We

also handed out ROTC medals at University of Central Florida and the Centurion Battalion USNSCC, again this year. How rewarding is it to spend time honoring those students and representing the American Legion and the Winter Park Memorial Post 112. I received nothing but great reports from the schools . and members.

Thank you to Sons of the American Legion member, Charles Coleman, for keeping the breakfast event going along with your volunteers. Serving breakfast to our guests, Continued on Page 9

YAHOO! GROUPS

See Bob to sign up! Do you



Page 2

- From Jim's Corner
- School Medals—A Family

Page 3

Notes From the Adjutant's Desk

Page 4

- **Advertising Info** Page 5
- Our Happenin' Auxiliary Page 6
- Sea Cadet Update
- Veterans Affairs—VAVS Page 7
- Letter from the New department Commander

Page 8

- Sons of the Legion
- The Chaplain's Prayers Page 9
- Commanders Minute cont'd from Page 1

Page 10

- **Boys State**
- From Your Service Officer Page 11
- **Happy Birthday** Page 12
- Calendar
- **Officers Directory**



From Jim's Corner—Jim Middlekauff

Greetings fellow Legionnaires. Just a few words from the in-coming 2nd Vice Commander.

If you have not been by the Post lately, you should stop by. There has been many improvements, such as the carpet and all chairs steam-cleaned (Thanks to Charles from the SAL), new lighting and many other items. However, there is still much to do so if you have some time and want to help out just send me an email and we can make arrangements to knock out the work list.



As far as programs, I need a bit of time to "get my act together" and figure things out. If you missed our Memorial Day Ceremony, we had a great turn-out and Major Mike Ramsey (XO of the UCF Army ROTC) was our guest speaker who also became our latest active-duty member. Other than the regular scheduled meetings, I do not have anything planned for this July 4th but will for next year and hope everyone has a GREAT day celebrating our freedoms.

We have our Annual installation of Officers next month, so come out and meet the Post Officers for 2017-2018. At our August meeting, I have the Crime Prevention Task Force; a community organization made up of former law enforcement officers talking about identity theft, fraud and scams, home security and much more.

The SAL and other Volunteers have been doing an outstanding job with the monthly pancake breakfast and we appreciate that; we most always have the VA Veterans from Lake Nona come to enjoy some time with us.

This is all for now, so take care and God Bless. Jim Middlekauff

It's time to Pay 2018 Dues!
Please send your \$38 check to
PO Box 910, Goldenrod, FL 32733
TODAY!

School Medals—A Family Affair

Post 112 participated in award ceremony presentations at Aloma, Audubon, Brookshire, Cheney, Chickasaw, Dommerich, Eastbrook, Killarney, Lakemont, Lake Sybellia, Red Bug, and Winter Springs Elementary Schools; Glenridge, Maitland, and Tuskawilla Middle Schools, and Pace Brantley School during May and early June.

The American Legion Scholastic Awards were presented to one young man and one young lady at each school. Nell Colbert, Auxiliary Secretary-Treasurer, presented Auxiliary Scholastic Achievement medals at Aloma, Cheney, and Eastbrook Elementary Schools to one amazing young lady at each school as well as Americanism Essay contest medals to the 5th grade winners.

The Legion awards were presented by Post Commander Billy Dover, S.A.L. Squadron 112 newly elected Squadron Commander Charles Coleman, Post Adjutant Bob Colbert, Post Chaplain Cliff



Buhrow, Post Sgt at Arms Russ Kraeger, and Post 2nd Vice Commander Jim Middlekauff. Charles shared with the Students, Faculty and parents that he was the recipient of the American Legion Scholastic Award in 1959 while a 5th grader at Webster Avenue Elementary in Winter Park. Charles added, "For me the American Legion Scholastic Award has come full circle".





Notes From the Adjutant's Desk

HAPPY NEW YEAR!!!! New Year? As a matter of fact, we are starting the 2018 Membership Campaign so it is a new year. The new 2018 cards will be coming out during July and we are once again trying to get to 100% renewal before 31 DEC. There are several ways to pay your 2018 dues ... #1 You can pay ONLINE and print your new card immediately. #2 You can mail it to the Post and we will mail the card to you. #3 You can bring it to the Post during an event and we will send the card to you. PLEASE DO NOT PUT IT IN THE MAILBOX OUTSIDE THE POST as it is not secure! If you have been past the Post, you have noticed that the number of times that someone is there has gone WAY DOWN. Gerry Dress is not able to be at the Post on a daily basis like he used to, and that has limited the times when the Post is actually OPEN except during events. Those members who have not paid for 2017 are now dropped from the mailing list.

Now, let us welcome our 2017-2018 Officers: Commander Billy Dover 1st Vice Commander Gerry Dress 2nd Vice Commander Jim Middlekauff Adjutant Bob Colbert Finance Officer Dyke Shannon Chaplain Clifford Buhrow Judge Advocate Neil Paulson Sgt At Arms Russell Kraeger Service Officers Jim Middlekauff and Ted Costello Newsletter Editor Nell Colbert Boy Scouts Chair Ron Gagne Boy's State Ted Costello School Medals Chair Manny Gomes Sons of the American Legion Liaison Gerry Dress

We are looking to establish a shooting sports chairman to work with some of the JROTCs and the Sea Cadets.

We also need a HISTORIAN very badly. While the newsletter and its archives cover most of the happenings in the Post, it isn't the same.

And, we could really use someone with more time to be the AMERICANISM Chair and another to work on the Oratorical Contest. For the last few years, getting the cooperation of the high schools has been a challenge and we need someone who is good with communicating the advantages of these activities within the schools.

From time to time, we send out information about Veteran Related events, or happenings at the Post as a reminder, and if you are NOT GETTING THEM, then I don't have your EMAIL address. By letting us send you information AND THE NEWSLETTER, you are SAVING your Post at least a dollar a month in postage and costs. If you received this newsletter by MAIL, and not by EMAIL, then please let me know what your email address is. The newsletter is sent by email IN COLOR, too.

Information comes in between newsletters, since we publish every other month. The WEB page has the latest calendar events as well as other information that could be useful. Our WEB page is http://www.wpflpost112.org and I try to update it weekly or more often as things happen.

Welcome to the 2017-2018 year and I am sure that it will surprise you as to what will be happening in the coming year.



The American Legion



ADVERTISING INFORMATION

Would your business like to advertise in our Post newsletter? This newsletter, with distribution via email and USPS to over 200 members and organizations, is now accepting advertising for our monthly newsletters.

Advertising rates per issue are as follows:

Business card size - \$ 6.00 (3 3/4"w x 2 1/4"l)

1/4 page - \$ 10.00 (3 3/4"w x 4 3/4"l)

1/2 page - \$ 18.00 (7 3/4"w x 4 3/4"l or 3 3/4"w x 9 3/4"l)

Full page - \$ 30.00 (7 3/4"w x 9 3/4"l)

If paid in advance for FIVE ISSUES, THE SIXTH ISSUE IS FREE!

Copy MUST be emailed to the editor as a jpg or Publisher file but payment MUST be mailed to the Post's PO Box or hand delivered to the Post by the 15th of the month preceding publication.

COPY DEADLINES:

Jan-Feb issue—15December
Mar-April issue—15February
May-June issue—15April
July-August issue—15June
September-October issue—15August
November-December issue—15October

QUESTIONS—Contact the editor at 407.401.8360 or email nell.colbert@communimatics.com.



Full Color Business Cards
Starting at \$59
INCLUDES DESIGN

(1-2 day turnaround Single Sided)

FAST and Friendly Service

- Business Cards
- Stationary
- · Carbonless Forms
- · Custom Invitations
- · Flyers and Brochures
- · Signs
- Graphic Design Services
- and more.....



(on the corner of Aloma Ave. and Hall Rd.

4962 Hall Road Orlando, FL 32817 407-677-4077

printstart@earthlink.net • Fax: 407-677-7424



407.401.8360 nell.colbert@communimatics.com

Powers of Attorney,
School forms,
I-9 ID Verification,
Last Will & Testament,
Healthcare Surrogacy forms,
Wedding Officiant

Where Making it OFFICIAL

Meets CONVENIENCE

Notary Public & Certified Signing Agent

National Notary Assoc.

Goldenrod Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors

www.communimatics.com



Our Happenin' Auxiliary—Nell Colbert

Happy Independence Day!

As usual, our Unit has been busy over the last couple of months and the next two months will be busy too.



In May and early June our Unit presented Americanism

Essay medals and Scholastic Achievement medals to 5th grade students at



Aloma, Cheney, and Eastbrook Elementary schools.

Our officers for 2017-2018 were elected at our May meeting and we are looking forward to our installation in July.
Congratulations to:
Marge Berrios—President
Thelma Smith—Vice President
Nell Colbert—SecretaryTreasurer
Debi Shannon—Chaplain
Aunita Padgett—Historian
Kimberly Sullivan—Sgt at Arms

And with new officers comes a **NEW Auxiliary YEAR!** As of July 1st we are accepting membership dues for 2017-2018. Please mail your check for \$30 payable to Auxiliary Unit 112 to: PO Box 2246 Goldenrod, FL 32733 Or you can bring your check to

our July meeting. We'll be receiving our new membership cards at the Department convention that ends on 7/2 so I'll be able to issue you your new card at the July meeting.

Our members were thrilled to participate in the Post's Memorial Day program.



Our June meeting saw our members preparing for the Department Convention. We also approved our 2017-2018 budget.

One of our projects for the fall will be delivering non-perishable food items to Eastbrook Elementary School for their food pantry like we did in March. This food pantry is self funded and relies on donations from community organizations like us to help. Since this is an on-going project, we need items like Macaroni and Cheese dinners, peanut butter, canned tuna, pasta sauce in plastic jars, and spaghetti, along with canned fruits and vegetables. Please add some extra items to your grocery list each week and drop off your donations whenever you come to the Post. Our collection box will be in the Post home by July 3rd. As a reminder, the Eastbrook food pantry helps to supplement the evening meal needs of the families of students who need assistance. Please find it in your heart to help out.





As always, we welcome new ladies who would like to actively support our military, our youth and our community through our community service projects. To become involved, please call us at 321.578.8612.

Check out our Facebook page at: https://www.facebook.com/ALA112FL or our website at: www.AmLegionAux112FL.com to see what we've been doing.



Sea Cadet Update: Billy Dover



CENTURION BATTALION forces.

The drill season has completed and we have started sending the cadets to trainings all over the country. The positives for this year include seven seniors who are either attending college or going into different branches of the armed forces. Ninety percent have already signed up

for summer trainings which will improve our scores for our annual report next year. The cyber patriot teams both middle school and high school improved, but unfortunately neither was high enough to go to nationals this year. We are in the process of starting a shooting team in hopes to be competing against high school teams next year.

We lost six members of the unit to become members of the Clermont Battalion which shows the

growth of this great youth program. The negative is that it affected the unit on our annual inspection in which we did not make the top 10 in the nation this year.

Thank you Winter Park Memorial Post 112 for being our sponsor for the past fourteen years. A big, THANK YOU, to our liaison Vice Commander Dress (Grandpa Jerry) in helping us throughout the year and working toward a better unit each drill. It is an honor and privilege to represent you as well as the United States Sea Cadet Corps. Drill season starts back up in August with a sleep over indoc for all new recruits to the Centurion Battalion.



Very Respectfully Submitted:

Centurion Battalion USNSCC

Veterans Affairs—Ted Costello

There is a huge need for drivers in Orlando to take veterans to and from their appointments at Lake Baldwin and Lake Nona. If you are interested please contact VA Voluntary Services at 407-631-1735.

Adopt a Clinic/Dom - There are opportunities to adopt primary clinics for snacks such as juice, cheese crackers, granola bars, water, cookies, etc. These would be for Veterans who have to fast for labs, who are diabetic, etc. and need something once their labs are over. In the case of the Dom, it would be treats such as cookies, fruit, candy, etc. The treats would be once a month to the Dom location of their choice. I thought it might be a good post project, let me know your thoughts.

Volunteers are needed at the VA facilities during a storm or other emergencies to have volunteers assist as coordinators for our center. Responsibilities would be registering families and pets, managing and assigning supplies and sleeping arrangements, errands, etc.

If you are interested in any of these or just volunteering please let me know and I can give you the particulars. (352-394-7719) or email me at: tcostello18@cfl.rr.com.

Ted Costello, VAVS Department Hospital Rep. Orlando



From the New Department Commander—Steve Shuga

Thank you for your continued service and support to our American Legion. During the Department Convention on July 1, 2017, I was elected and installed as the Department Commander for Florida. I look forward to leading our American Legion by securing the future for all veterans. This can only be accomplished with the total support of every Legionnaire and the American Legion Family.

We are rapidly coming to closure of our first century as a veteran service organization and we seek to maintain our membership securing our vital endeavors. We have endured change and the future of The American Legion will rely on our current generation to improvise, adapt, and overcome any and all shortfalls so they can continue to maintain The American Legion's duty, honor, courage, and commitment serving all veterans into the next century.

When I began my tenure in The American Legion, I was ordered to fill out a paper application, fork over \$25 and was given a pat on the back thanking me for joining The American Legion. That was instigated by Post Past Commander Charles Kuhn and I began my membership in American Legion Post 112. Who knew then, that I would someday be your Department Commander for The American Legion, Department of Florida? I sincerely thank you Comrade Kuhn for directing me to join this organization. If you were not persistent then, this opportunity would not have become a reality.

I look forward our success as we attain another department membership high, regain program strength, educate and market our community and state on who we are, what we do, why its important to belong, serve, and support. You nourished me at the beginning, now help Florida become successful once again - we are well overdue and we can all overcome this.

We begin to bridge the gap into the future, together. I thank you all once again for giving me the chance, the opportunity, the honor to serve and support our Florida American Legion.

For God & Country,

--

Stephen Shuga

Department of Florida The American Legion Department Commander

"Securing the Future for all Veterans"



The American Legion



Son's of the of the Legion: Charles Coleman



The Sons of The American Legion Squadron #112 located in Goldenrod Florida held elections for new officers. Charles Coleman, a long time resident of Winter Park, Florida, was elected to the office of Squadron Commander. I'm encouraged by the loyal members we have here at the American Legion Memorial Post #112 and the support team we have here for all elected officers.

We have scheduled meetings to discuss Budgets and Programs to support the 4 Pillars of the American Legion which are, (1) Veteran Affairs and Rehabilitation (2) Pro-

grams To Promote Americanism (3) Children and Youth Programs (4) Child Welfare Programs.

The Vice Commander, Jim Carten, is excited about embarking on this new journey as Squadron Vice Commander. "Part of my vision for our Squadron is to engage more of our members in our various activities and membership meetings". "Also, I would like to help implement having our Squadron meetings off site on a semi-regular basis, "taking it to the streets as it were". We have some great ideas but it will take all of us to help serve our Veterans.

For God and Country

The Chaplain's Prayers: Billy Dover

Isaiah 9: New Living Translation (NLT)

v2 The people who walk in darkness will see a great light. For those who live in a land of deep darkness, a light will shine.

v3 You will enlarge the nation of Israel, and its people will rejoice.

They will rejoice before you as people rejoice at the harvest and like warriors dividing the plunder.

v4 For you will break the yoke of their slavery and lift the heavy burden from their shoulders. You will break the oppressor's rod, just as you did when you destroyed the army of Midian.

v5 The boots of the warrior and the uniforms bloodstained by war will all be burned. They will be fuel for the fire. v6 For a child is born to us, a

son is given to us. The government will rest on his shoulders. And he will be called: Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace.

v7 His government and its peace will never end. He will rule with fairness and justice from the throne of his ancestor David for all eternity. The passionate commitment of the LORD of Heaven's Armies will make this happen!

Each of us must look at history to be predictor of what happened in the past and what will happen in the future. Just as predicted in the Old Testament book of Isaiah, we know that God made a commitment of what the Lord of Heaven's armies will do. Since the beginning of time there have been wars and rumors of wars which will continue until God returns

to take over his kingdom. The question you need to ask is are you ready to meet your Lord and when that happens will you hear the words "well done my good and faithful servant".

Prayer:

Dear Lord bless the American Legion and each member along with their families. Keep our armed service members both at home and abroad along with their families safe. Give the path of light to all who worship you and guide us each day to continue the commitment you initiated to rule with fairness and justices. Help us to prepare to meet you by allowing us to continue to serve you and our fellow man. This we ask in the name of the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, Amen.

The American Legion



Commander's Minute—Continued from Page 1

Continued from Page 1

especially the members of VA Nursing home, during the monthly event is important in helping veterans. We must remember our FOUR PILLARS of the American Legion can only be completed by everyone participating at our events.

SAL member Coleman was able to get the carpets and chairs cleaned for free by Mr. Brian Ed-

lund of CHEM CLEAN Carpet & Tile/Grout, a company that has served the area for the last 26 years. This cost savings allowed us to uti-



lize that money saved to purchasing new lighting for the post.

Thank you, incoming 2nd Vice Commander Middlekauff and Finance Officer Shannon, for installing the new lighting in the post and the outside meeting areas. Thank you Past Commander Costello for leading the Boys State candidates and getting them set up to have a great send off to Tallahassee for this year's Boys State event.

1st Vice Commander Dress is feeling better and will be leading us in the Four Chaplains event next year as well as assisting in events at the post. While not a 100% yet Vice Commander Dress wants everyone to know that he appreciates all the thoughts and prayers during his illness.

We have completed the annual

line item budget for the coming year and you are more than welcome to see a copy of it when at the Post. While we are in the black there are some future challenges coming with increase in cost such as Boys State going up to \$500.00 per person next year as well as the increase in operating expenses to keep the post up and running. There will be another fund raiser this next year, the Orlando Marathon, on November 11, 2017, and we hope to see an increase in the funds received over last year. Thank you Post Judge Advocate Neil Paulson for heading this up; a copy of the flyer will be placed in the upcoming newsletters.

The construction for the apartments behind the post has not started however the plans have been reviewed by Orange County Bldg. Department and approved. It appears that the property on the North and South sides of the post will be used as retention areas. As soon as the construction begins we will send out a flash e-mail as to how we are going to have to change the parking arrangement at the Post.

What a week this has been as three members of the armed services were killed, the attack on our legislators as well as the workplace attacks on the West coast and the shooting right in our own backyard on Forsyth Road. Our country needs to wakeup start working together to protect our way of life. Just as we pledged to protect our country from both foreign and domes-

tic terrorists when we joined the armed services, we must continue that pledge each day of our lives. Keep aware of your surroundings and always have an escape plan. Just as we teach our children in schools how to evacuate the school or our homes in case of a fire, we need to be just as aware of every place we go. I used to teach my firefighters that every building is going to fall so learn how to save your life by having a second and even third way to escape.

July we will have our installation of new officers; August we will have a presentation on how to protect ourselves by a crime prevention specialist. Please join us during our monthly meetings an enjoy the fellowship of our comrades.

Please keep in your thoughts and prayers the family members who have gone to serve the Commander Supreme: Mariam Roberts and Hank Malenofski, who both passed this month.

For GOD and COUNTRY, Billy Dover Jr., Commander





Boys State—Ted Costello

The boys depart for Tallahassee June 18-24. We wish them all well! Please remember that the August meeting we will have the boys back for a de-brief of their experiences at Boys State, put this on your calendars to support the boys.

Ted Costello, Post Chairman

From Your Service Officer Jim

All retirees and annuitants, the Defense Finance and Accounting Service's addresses changed effective May 1, 2017. The old addresses are being discontinued and will be replaced by addresses in Indianapolis. Phone numbers and faxes are the same and all mail will be forwarded for 1 year. The new addresses are:

Retired Pay:

Defense Finance and Accounting Service U.S. Military Retired Pay 8899 E 56th Street Indianapolis IN 46249-1200

Annuitant Pay (Annual Payments)
Defense Finance & Accounting Service
U.S. Military Annuitant Pay
8899 E. 56th St.
Indianapolis, In. 46249-1300

Web address:

https://www.dfas.mil/retiredmilitary.html

As many of us are already receiving retired/disability pay I thought this would be of interest. The VA is changing many things; however, the back-log of claims is still in the thousands. Example, for a new claim there is 3 different stages that will supposedly "expedite" the claims process. To start, you'll want to get a complete copy of your medical records for the entire time you were in service. This includes every shot you received, every sick-call appointment you went on, etc. You can request a copy of your medical records by sending a Standard Form 180 (SF-180) to:

National Personnel Records Center

1 Archives Drive St. Louis, Missouri 63138

To support a claim for service connection, the evidence must show: You had an injury in service, or a disease that began in or was made permanently worse during service, or there was an event in service that caused an injury or disease; You have a current physical or mental disability. This may be shown by medical evidence or by lay evidence of persistent and recurrent symptoms of disability that are visible or observable; A relationship exists between your current disability and an injury, disease, symptoms, or event in service. To support a claim for service connection, the evidence must show: You had an injury in service, or a disease that began in or was made permanently worse during service, or there was an event in service that caused an injury or disease; You have a current physical or mental disability. This may be shown by medical evidence or by lay evidence of persistent and recurrent symptoms of disability that are visible or observable; A relationship exists between your current disability and an injury, disease, symptoms, or event in service.

I hope this helps. I am attending my annual training this month for updates. E-mail is the best way to reach me: Racenut478@aol.com

Thank you. Jim



Happy Birthday to YOU!

Happy Birthday to YOU! Happy Birthday to you! Happy Birthday dear Happy Birthday to YOU! JULY		07/27 07/27 07/28	Evans, Douglas Polen, Howard Brown, Terrence	08/21 08/24 08/24 08/27	Kuhn, Chuck Smith, Don Sullivan-Cornett, Sabrina Matteson, Robert
		****	,		
		07/28 Wartell, Lawrence		08/27	Ruiz, Freddie
Date Name		<u>AUGUST</u>		08/28	Colbert, Robert M
07/01	Jester, Norma	08/05	Colbert, Ryan	08/29	Middlekauff, Jim
07/01	Oullinean Kindanda	08/06	Kauffman. Russell	08/30	Lomax, Daniel

Date	Name		
07/01	Jester, Norma	08/05	Colbert, Ryan
07/03	Sullivan, Kimberly	08/06	Kauffman, Russell
07/03	Yost, Thomas	08/08	Belcher, Charles
07/06	Fonseca, David	08/11	Dress, Gerard (Jerry)
07/10	Berry, Peter	08/12	Mings, Phillip
07/12	Furbush, Alan	08/13	Bryant, Frederic
07/14	McCullum, Bill	08/17	Singleton, Leon
07/16	Ammon, Richard	08/19	Knapp, John
07/19	Velkavrh, Joseph	08/20	Klinger, Staci
07/24	Pinter, Rene	08/20	Knapp, Cheryl









6th Annual Orlando Marathon, Half Marathon & 5K!

Saturday, Veteran's Day, November 11, 2017, at the Winter Park American Legion Post 112, 4490 N. Goldenrod Road, Winter Park, FL is the start and finish. Read more on www.OMarathon.com and Signup on Active.com All Finishers earn a Winners Trophy!





Run, Walk, Race! Chip Timed. Runners get free pancakes afterwards. Same Day Registration at 6 am. Ceremony at 7:20 am. Run/walk starts at 7:30 am. Cady Way Trail is tree lined, asphalt and runner friendly. Meet Veterans from many wars. If questions, call 407 802-8283!

LESLIE BUYS HOUSES & LAND

RESIDENTIAL, COMMERCIAL & INDUSTRIAL

WITH OR WITHOUT TENANTS

ANY CONDITION

QUICK AND EASY CASH

407-948-2592





Winter Park Memorial Post 112 4490 North Goldenrod Road Winter Park, FL 32792

www.wpflpost112.org

CALENDAR

JULY:

3 S A L Meeting - 6 PM

3 Exec Board Meeting - 7 PM

4 INDEPENDENCE DAY!!!

11 Auxiliary and Post General Meetings - 7 PM -

Installation of Officers (Joint Meeting)

15 Fleet Reserve Meeting - 9:30 AM

29 Pancake Breakfast - 8 AM - 11 AM

31 S A L Meeting - 6 PM

31 Executive Board Meeting - 7 PM

AUGUST:

8 Auxiliary and Post General Meetings - 7 PM

Presentation by the Crime Task Force

14 S A L Calendar Planning - 6 PM

19 Fleet Reserve Meeting - 9:30 AM

26 Pancake Breakfast - 8 AM - 11 AM

28 SAL Meeting - 6 PM

28 Executive Board meeting - 7 PM

OFFICER'S DIRECTORY

Commander: Billy Dover

407-383-9455 - bgdjr14@gmail.com

1st Vice Cmdr: Gerard (Jerry) Dress

407-671-8616—no email

2nd Vice Cmdr: Jim Middlekauff

407-977-0521—<u>racenut478@aol.com</u>

Adjutant: Bob Colbert

407-619-9611 - bcolbert@usa.net

Finance Officer: Dyke Shannon

407-322-6126 - <u>dshannonfl@aol.com</u>

Chaplain: Cliff Buhrow 407-644-8878—no email

Sgt. At Arms: Russell Kraeger

803-439-3064—rwkreager@yahoo.com

Newsletter Editor: Nell Colbert

321.303.7445— necolbert@usa.net

Winter Park Memorial Post 112 PO Box 910 Goldenrod, FL 32733